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Subject:

Attachments: Minutes 7-25-07.doc

This email is being sent to you on behalf of Bonnie Rutledge, Chair - REAL ID Steering Committee. 

Thank you.

Sandy Bloomfield, Executive Assistant to the President & CEO
American Association of Motor Vehicle Administrators (AAMVA)
Telephone: (703) 908-2809 / Fax: (703) 908-2851 
http://www.aamva.org

SPECIAL NOTICE: AAMVA occasionally sends e-mails via larger distribution to alert members of critical 
updates and happenings in the AAMVA community. Your agency's spam filter could be blocking these 
important e-mails. Check with your Information Technology department to ensure e-mails from @aamva.org 
are on your safe senders list.

http://www.aamva.org/
aamva.org

